February 23, 2012

David R. Homer, Magistrate Judge
U.S. Magistrate Court
445 Broadway
Room 411
Albany, NY 12207

Dear Judge Homer:

I am writing to inform you of our total opposition to unfreezing of the Trust Funds for Lynn Smith in order to pay her attorneys. Why should we victims pay for their crimes and their defense. If they cannot afford it then a Public Attorney should be given to them.

Re: 10 cu 457

In no way do we support your decision. We feel you are victimizing us investors again. The money should be paid us.

Judille a. Laplian

Sincerely,

Jerry and Judith Lapham

1407 Tallowtree Drive

The Villages, FL 32162